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Health Insurance Marketplace Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, April 21, 2022 - 9 a.m. to noon 

Virtual meeting via Microsoft Teams 
 

Committee members: Kraig Anderson (acting chair), Gladys Boutwell, Ron Gallinat, Maribeth Guarino, Paul 
Harmon, Lindsey Hopper, Ines Kemper, Linzay Shirahama, Holly Sorensen, Andrew Stolfi (ex-officio), Om 
Sukheenai, Drew Tarab, and Nashoba Temperly 
 
Members not present: Kathleen Jonathan  
 
Other presenters: Stephanie Kennan, Kristen Lambert, and Steve Kokes 
 
Marketplace staff: Amy Coven, Communications Strategist; Chiqui Flowers, administrator; Victor Garcia, 
operations development specialist; Cable Hogue, implementation analyst and federal liaison; and Dawn Shaw, 
office support coordinator 
 

Agenda item and  
time stamp* 

 
Discussion 

Welcome and 
introductions  
00:00* 

Introduction of committee members and staff 
See Pages 1-2 of handout package for a copy of the agenda.  

 Chiqui Flowers – Administrator, Oregon Health Insurance Marketplace  
 Kraig Anderson – Moda Health, with the HIMAC since 2018 
 Gladys Boutwell – insurance broker with Insurance by Design 
 Ron Gallinat – insurance broker in Bend, has previous board experience 
 Maribeth Guarino – advocate with OSPRIG 
 Paul Harmon – Regence BCBS (BlueCross & BlueShield) 
 Lindsey Hopper – Pacific Source 
 Ines Kemper – small business owner with low income, consumer of the ACA 

(Affordable Care Act) since its inception 
 Linzay Shirahama – Project Access NOW, premium assistance manager 
 Holly Sorensen – NEON (Northeast Oregon Network), a Community Partner 

with the Marketplace 
 Andrew Stolfi – DCBS (Department of Consumer and Business Services) 

Director and Insurance Commissioner 
 Om Sukheenai – insurance broker, Chehelam Insurance  
 Drew Tarab – Providence, lead financial & actuary 
 Nashoba Temperly – Cascade AIDS Project 
 Victor Garcia – Operations Development Specialist with the Marketplace 
 Dawn Shaw – Office Support Coordinator with the Marketplace 

Meeting protocols 
and approval of 
Jan. minutes 
12:36 

Minutes approval will be completed via email.  
See Pages 3-9 of handout package for a copy of the minutes and Pages 10-11 for 
the meeting protocols and requests. 
Minutes approved via email on April 28, 2022. 
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Federal health 
policy movement 
18:50 
 
 

Stephanie Kennan from McGuire Woods Consulting called in from Washington, 
D.C., to present information about current legislation and cases that involve the 
Affordable Care Act (ACA).  
 Some legislation has passed. 
 Appropriation bill will fund the government through September 30. 
 It is an election year and will likely have a lame duck session. In November, the 

real work will start. 
 Build Back Better Act had a lot of health portions in it. The bill died in the Senate. 

Some health pieces are still alive, just looking for a bill to add them to.  
 User fee agreements funds the FDA (Food and Drug Administration) and this 

must pass by the end of September. 
 Provider directories have not been updated. With the “No Surprises Act” there 

are new requirements for provider directories. Patients are held harmless if they 
act on inaccurate data due to an out-of-date directory. There is a Texas court 
case that will be looking at the arbitration language. 

 Insulin cap passed in the House; it is unclear what will happen in the Senate. 
 Family glitch fix (more to come later in the meeting) is not perfect but it is a fix. 
 Kraig asked about extension on the premium tax credits. There isn’t enough 

momentum and most are not comfortable about extending. 
 Om asked about provider directory should it be updated by 2022. CMS is 

running out of time, and it will require additional work. 

150% FPL SEP 
32:52 
 

Amy Coven discussed the new SEP (special enrollment) for people with lower 
incomes. 
See Pages 12-13 for a copy of the presentation. 
 Drew asked if due to the FPL (federal poverty level) threshold, should there be a 

low impact due to most qualifying for Medicaid. Amy confirmed.  
 The American Rescue Plan Act provisions will end in 2022 unless legislation 

extends again.  
 Translations for the direct messages are available. 
 Om wondered if self-employment is considered in the net income. Amy 

responded that it was the same as before. 
 Om also questioned, if there is a life change and the parents’ income goes up, 

will the kids be kicked off? Amy said it would make more sense to keep the kids 
on and transition the parents.  

 Kraig stated that not a lot of people are eligible, but this will give more flexibility. 

Family glitch fix 
46:36 

Cable Hogue reviewed information on fixing the family glitch.  
See Pages 14-15 of handout package for a copy of the presentation. 
 Gladys wondered how we can help to get the legislation pushed through. Cable 

suggested that the best way is to submit a public comment in support. 
 Ines asked about the definition of “family”. Cable stated it is the tax filing 

household. 
 Linzay questioned if there would be any problems with this going through and 

Cable responded that he hasn’t heard that it won’t, but it isn’t set in stone. 
 Kraig wondered if the fix is going through the standard process. Cable said 

unless it is an emergency issue than it will be standard. 
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 Drew inquired if there were any cons that would make it so it won’t pass. Cable 
replied that it could due to budget issues or any concerns brought up from large 
group carriers.  

Public comment 
and break 
58:23 

None given. 

2022 Marketplace 
enrollees 
1:03:38 

Cable Hogue presented information on the 2022 Marketplace enrollees.  
See Pages 16-17 of handout package for a copy of the presentation. 
 Holly stated that she would be curious to see how the enrollment numbers for 

Pacific Islanders compares to previous years due to COFA (Compact of Free 
Association) Medicaid expansion. Cable indicated we would see a difference of 
around 200-900. 

 Maribeth wondered if any who applied for APTC (applied premium tax credits) 
were found ineligible or didn’t apply. Cable answered there were around 13,000 
who didn’t apply. 

 Kraig questioned if there were any surprises in the data this year vs. last. Cable 
responded that there were, but we do not have the effectuated data yet. 

 Gladys said she felt like she had more new enrollees this year. Also, a lot of 
current enrollees did reach out and reviewed the plans, they may not have 
changed their enrollment but they did update their income. There was an 
increase of Latino enrollees. Social media has helped enrollees become more 
engaged, wanting coverage just in case.  

 Maribeth wanted to know how many people enrolled with the ARP (America 
Rescue Plan) were still enrolled. Cable responded that we just get aggregate 
numbers. 

 Chiqui wanted to everyone to know that with the upcoming PHE (public health 
emergency) end, there should be an increase in enrollment for open enrollment 
2023. We will work with CMS (Centers of Medicaid and Medicare Services) for 
health equity. 

Marketplace 
community 
research 
1:21:05 

Kristen Lambert and Steve Kokes from Coates Kokes, the advertising firm that the 
Oregon Health Insurance Marketplace uses, reviewed advertising plans for the 2023 
Open Enrollment.  
See Pages 17-20 of handout package for a copy of the presentation. 
 Paul agreed that it was good to look at both acquisition and retention and was 

interested in the qualitative approach. 
 Holly stated it is getting down to why they are or are not signing up to help with 

retention and to bring in new consumers. 
 Om wants to know if the consumers are happy. Is there any confusion on 

subsides? Steve Kokes said they can explore these questions. Kristen agreed it 
would be good to explore the “just in case” mindset. 

 Linzay questioned about how to follow up with Coates Kokes to share more 
client experiences. Steve responded that they are planning a series of interviews 
with people that work with clients and people who sign up. 

 Chiqui indicated this is the first of many steps, there will be more to come. 
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 Holly suggested that a Community Partner survey could be a way to gather 
information from enrollees.  

 Kraig wondered should we look at people remaining on the sidelines and those 
recently coming onboard being most informative. Steve will make sure that these 
considerations will be a part of the upcoming interviews. 

 Ines is one of the end users and stated that each year there were different 
reasons to stay on a plan or change. Could be due to health, living situations, 
location, etc. A look at the qualitative side would be more useful. 

 Om’s experiences with surveys are if it is more than five minutes she is done. 
Steve informed there will be different methods of gathering data. 

 Drew pondered why people are on the sidelines and how to get them enrolled, 
other than cost. Coates Kokes will be exploring this aspect and look forward to 
the input. 

Break 
1:52:22 

Took a short break. 

2022-2023 
planning 
1:58:08 

Chiqui Flowers and Victor Garcia presented about Health Insurance Marketplace 
Advisory Committee plans for 2022-2023 
See Pages 20-23 of handout package for a copy of the presentation. 
 Voted on the focus areas and was approved. 
 Drew wondered where the Bridge Program fit. Chiqui responded that it would be 

handled by the taskforce. There will be taskforce meetings on 4/26 and 5/10. 
Lindsey Hopper will be the HIMAC representative and Andrew Stolfi will be 
involved. 

 Maribeth was curious on what we will need to do to align with the OHPB (Oregon 
Health Policy Board). Chiqui indicated they are still reviewing the responses from 
the recent retreat. Most likely we will revise our charter to reflect current work 
and will continue to have diversity. 

 Kraig wanted to make sure we considered financial impact. Victor will be looking 
at other areas, like the Bridge Program to determine impact. 

 Kraig observed there was some overlap in the areas. 
 Paul commented that with the broad scope of the OHPB with healthcare and 

related health issues. This will give us an opportunity to connect with other 
groups. 

 Holly observed that the OHPB should give guidance for any areas we are not 
being equitable. 

 Katie Button would be presenting on Plan Management. Going over what she 
looks for when approving plans. 

 Drew thinks that a quantitative view on why people don’t enroll would be good. 
 Lindsey commented in the chat “All of those topics sound promising--and it 

would be helpful to pair them with some targeted discussion questions (could 
even tie to feedback the OHPB might be particularly interested in)”. 

 We are actively recruiting for a tribal position and would like to have them 
confirmed in September. 
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*These minutes include timestamps from the meeting audio in an hour: minutes: seconds format. Meeting materials and audio are 
found on the Oregon Health Insurance Marketplace Advisory Committee website under 2022 Meetings, April 21. 

Public comment 
2:50:17 

Aprilla McPherson asked about becoming a member. Staff will follow up with her 
after the meeting. 

Wrap up & closing 
2:53:33 

Next meeting will be Thursday, July 21, 2022, 9 a.m. to noon.  

We will be sending out a survey about future meetings being in-person or a hybrid. 

On 4/15/2022 there was an email that went out asking if there was any interest to 
being a part of the HB 4035 Community Partner Workgroup. Email Chiqui with any 
questions or concerns.  

For the July meeting we would like to know who is interested in the chair and vice 
chair positions.  

Laura asked about the timeline for our own SBM. Chiqui responded a legislative 
concept  may likely be introducedin the 2023 long session.  


